
Dear Parents/Carer 

We are approaching the last term of the academic year! This 
brings with it excitement for the future, but can also be a 
worrying time for children. As usual, we have thought 
carefully about transition arrangements with children 
meeting their new teachers on Tuesday 2nd and Tuesday 9th 
July. Staff will spend considerable time discussing the 
children’s strengths, areas for development, likes, dislikes 
and any areas of need so they are fully prepared for 
September. 
 
Our wonderful Year 6 pupils have worked so hard this year, 
and in particular over the last few months. We are so proud 
of how well they conducted themselves during their Key 
Stage 2 SATs last week. Many thanks to the year 6 staff who 
have supported them so well. 
 
We really want to know about your child’s out of school 
achievements, please email the school office on 
enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk with information or send 
their hard work into school, and we will celebrate this in our 
next Newsletter which will be published on Friday 14th 
June, on social media and during our Celebration 
Assemblies! 
 
Reminders 
There are an increasing number of children wearing brightly 
coloured trainers in school. We request that all pupils wear 
sensible black school shoes as per our School Uniform 
Expectations which can be found on the school website 
(https://isaacnewton.eschools.co.uk/) under the Parents and 
Uniform Expectations tab. Please also ensure that children 
wear studs and not hoops or ‘dangly’ earrings. Also, a 
reminder that children should not be wearing tight, 
cycling style shorts to school. 
 
Useful link – Is my child too ill for school? 

The attached NHS link is a really 
useful resource for parents/carers if 
they are unsure whether to send their 
child to school or not. https://
www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-
too-ill-for-school/ 

Medical Appointments 
Photocopies of medical letters or of 
medical appointments are really 
useful and will mean that these 
absences will be authorised. Thanks 
you for your support with this. 
 
Attendance 
It is parents and carers responsibility to inform the school 
office if their child(ren) are going to be absent from school. 
Please do this by calling 01476 568616. In addition to this, 
please ensure the children arrive in school by 9am. If they 
are late, they miss out on valuable learning time. Both gates 

open at 8.45 and classroom doors are open at 8.50am. 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Class 7 and Class10 who each have attendance 
over 96% and also to Class 5, Class 9, Class 11, Class 12  
and Class 13 for having attendance at 96%. 
 
Below is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% 
attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that 
will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the 
attendance team continue to work hard to support families, 
offer advice and help get children back in school so they can 
flourish.  

Mr D. Milner 
Headteacher 
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Attendance by Class for the last two weeks 

Class 1 93% 

Class 2 93% 

Class 3 92% 

Class 4 92% 

Class 5 96% 

How many classes are above 96%  

Class 6 94% 

Class 7 97% 

Class 8 

Class 9 

Class 10 

Class 11 

Class 12 

Class 13 

Class 14 

90% 

96% 

97% 

96% 

96% 

96% 

93% 



Parking 
A polite reminder to all parents 
who drive their children to and 
from school not to park at the gate 
and block the entrance to school 
please. This causes considerable 
disruption for local residents and 
is also a safety hazard for children and parents who are 
walking to school. 

School Values 
We have continued to 
focus on our school 
value of Respect this 
term and introduced 
another school value - 
Pride. This has been 
discussed in 
assemblies, with the 
school council and in 
class. Being respectful 
and responsible for 
their actions will not 
only ensure that 
children are successful 
in school but will also 
serve them well as adults in the workplace. This week, we set 
the children a challenge of showing pride in their work and 
being ready first time, every time. 

School Council update 
Mrs McEvoy and Mr Milner met again with the School 
Council this week. The fortnightly meetings have been going 
really well. Each week important school related topics are 
discussed with the group, this is then shared with the rest of 
the class and responses brought back to the meeting by the 
councillors.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week we discussed fundraising ideas with the children 
suggesting raising money for play equipment through cake 
sales, toy sales, clothes sales and by selling ice pops when the 
weather gets warmer. 
  
We have asked the children to talk about transition 
arrangements with the rest of their classes. Staff are very 
clear about how these sessions will be run but we want to 
know the children’s thoughts too.  
 
Gardening Club 
Mrs Doughty’s Gardening Club, are desperate for more 
children’s wellies. If you have any spares, please send them 
into school. Have a look at these magnificent milk bottle bird 
feeders which were sent home. Next week, the children are 
going to put their skills to good use by doing some weeding 
around school.  

Celebration Assembly 

Every Friday afternoon, we spend time celebrating all the successes from the week and present children with a 
Headteacher’s Award. Staff choose one pupil from each class for a reason connected with our values (Respect, Pride, 
Responsibility, Kindness and Resilience and for following our simple, but effective, school rules (Be Ready; Be Respectful 
and Be Safe). All children are encouraged to listen carefully to the reasons for the award and they receive a certificate, a 
sticker and a round of applause from the whole school. It is always a special occasion and enjoyed by all! 
 

 

 

 

Winners from last Friday’s Celebration 
Assembly (10.05.2024) with their 

certificates. 

Just look at these respectful role models. They 
have been outside at break and lunchtime picking 

up litter. Such great, selfless work. Well done 
Year 3! 



Holiday Activities and Food Programme 

Holiday Activities and Food Programme (HAF) bookings 
open on Tuesday 25 June! 
We are delighted to share with you that bookings for Summer 
holiday clubs can be made from Tuesday 25 June! 
 
Summer 2024 delivery dates 
Summer HAF will take place during the Summer holidays 
running from Monday 22 July – Tuesday 3 September 
(excluding weekends and bank holidays). 
  
Lincolnshire County Council are currently planning where 
clubs will be taking place and their mapping tool will be 
available soon to view on the HAF webpage (https://
www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/school-pupil-support/holiday-
activities-food-programme) detailing provision that will be 
delivered across the county. 
 
How to book 
To book on to a club, families will require a HAF Evoucher 
code which will be provided by school. The HAF E-voucher, 
received by email and/or text message, includes a link to the 
booking site listing available activities.  
 
We look forward to updating you with further information 
soon! 
 
Sports/PE update 
Last Thursday we took some year 3 and year 4 children to the 
Grantham Tennis Club. The year 3 children took part in a 
Tennis festival, which consisted of a carousel of activities to 
improve their tennis skills. The year 4 children took part in a 
tennis competition, competing against other schools in single 
and double matches. All children showed great resilience all 
afternoon and were a credit to Isaac Newton!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Over the past few weeks we have begun our annual cricket 
house games. The children compete in their houses, playing a 
fun cricket game allowing them to showcase their batting and 
fielding skills. The Year 4 winners were Saunders house. 
More results to follow after half term. 
 
A reminder for those children in Year 5 
who have registered to complete the 
Bikeability course. If your child is 
bringing their own bike and helmet these 
need to be in school on the first day back, 
Monday 3rd June. If you have requested 
to borrow a bike, these will be ready for 
the children upon arrival in school. 
Children can also wear their PE kits for Mon-Thurs which 
will allow them to complete the course in comfort.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rocksteady Workshops 
 
Rock Steady lessons started this week. It 
is not too late to book your child in for 
the rest of this term by visiting their 
website https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/  

Well done to Jake who swam 25m 
recently. Brilliant effort Jake, we are 

very proud of you! 



Work to be proud of 

 

    

Harley’s amazing setting description. Here's a 
short extract  from it. 

 
The fiery, orange sunset bellowed from the night 

falling sky! Wow! 

Antony did an amazing biography all about David Walliams. The difference in his presentation from the 
planning stage to the final piece, is just phenomenal! Libby’s biography is all about Simon Cowell who is 
her favourite judge on the X Factor. Lots of interesting facts, well done! Maddison also did a biography all 

about Simon Cowell and a fabulous setting description. Finally, James created a really exciting setting 
description. Well done to you too! 

Wonderful work from Patrick who has designed and 
made his own Roman sword and shield. Well done! 

Also, Paulo scored 25 out of 25 on TT Rock Stars for 
the first time. Well done! 



Work to be proud of 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Lexi-Mae, Amber and Skye for being such good role models and tidying up the library, again! 
Thank you so much for helping to keep it tidy. This is so important and means the rest of the school can 

choose their books easily. 

Well done to Lacie. Nikola and Madison who wrote 
a Persuasive letter about why we should have an 
afternoon break. They stated that KS2 concentrate 
more than the younger children (who already get an 
afternoon break). They write shorts stories about 
Jack and the Beanstalk whereas ours are more 
advanced and we have to use more of our own ideas/
imagination. An afternoon break will give use more 
energy to write better work after break. Sometimes 
we feel tired at the send of the day. 

Well done to Leo who completed 
some amazing work on the physical 

features that can be found in 
Australia. Lots of interesting facts. 



Work to be proud of 

Dates For Your Diary: 

24th May End of Term 

3rd June Start of Term 6 

Week Commencing 
3rd June 

Bikeability Week 

4th June Great Wood Farm (Year 2) 

10th June Year 5 Burleigh House 

11th June Mini Olympics 

25th June KS2 Sports Day @ Meres 

5th July KS1 Sports Day  
(on school field) 

10th July Summer Prom Concert 

15th July Reports sent home 

19th July End of Term 6 

2nd & 3rd September INSET Days 
(School closed to all pupils) 

4th September Start of term for the New 
Academic Year 

2nd July Transition 1 (chance for pupils to 
meet their new teacher) 

9th July Transition 2 (chance for pupils to 
meet their new teacher again) 

8th July Bake Off Competition 

Year 4 were set a challenge 
by Mr Smith , the music 
teacher, to work out the 
correct notes in Mary had a 
little lamb and London 
Bridge. We are so impressed 
with their musical knowledge, 
Mary used to play the piano 
and Leo is learning at the 
moment. 

Fabulous posters all about the Battle of Bosworth. The children remembered lots 
of interesting facts, which they recalled confidently. These posters were 
decorated really carefully with amazing illustrations. Class 12 are clearly an 
artistic bunch! Well done to Nikola, Kendra, James and Madison. 

Liam has written a brilliant short narrative, based on the 
story ‘Island’ Lots of brilliant ideas and wonderfully 
presented. He blended his own artwork with pictures 
from the internet, it’s very difficult to tell the difference. 
Such a good artist! He also brought some fabulous 
guided reading work. Excellent answers but also well 
presented again. All questions related to the class text, 
the Last Bear. Well done! 

Patrick has scored 
25 out of 25 a 
magnificent 10 
times. Well done, 
Year 4 watch out!!! 



Work to be proud of 

Great work Harvey who has 
worked really hard on 
multiplication in morning 
maths. This has really helped 
him in maths lessons! 

More fabulous artwork from 
Nettie and Isla who were 
inspired by some books in 
their classroom. Well done, 
can’t believe they are only in 
year 1! 

Look at this artwork that is linked with Year 6 English work on the Alchemist. Hoping to see the writing that 
goes with these wonderful pictures, when it is finished. Well done to Oscar, Emilie, Robin, Ava and Millie 
who are all in Class 14! 

Foundation Stage have created 
some brilliant maps. These 
were chosen by the children 
home, the world, their 
bedroom, their house and how 
to find a castle. Great work 
from Mia, River, Paulina, 
Lachia, Austin and Alicia. 

Congratulations to all 
of Class 7 who have 
been busily working 
hard on some 
delicious sounding 
pizza recipe’s for year 
2 pupils to enjoy. 
What a wonderful, 
kind idea. Well done 
to all of them. Toby is 
representing all of 
Class 7, Well done! 

Roy has worked so 
hard today and 
found lots of 
features of a letter, 
during English. Well 
done, we are really 
proud of you. 



Work to be proud of 

Congratulations to Cole, 
who scored 25 out of 25 on 
TT Rock Stars for the first 
time. He has worked really 
hard on his tables and made 
such good progress! 

An amazing character 
description based on Charlie 
and the Chocolate Factory. 
Logan has created a new 
character called Bemmy 
Blocks. Some wonderful, 
descriptive language used. 
Well done Logan! 

Melody created a fantastic, 
persuasive poster to recruit 
the Celts to defeat the 
Romans. This was led by 
Boudicca! Such a 
colourful and persuasive 
piece. Well done! 

Phenomenal handwriting by 
Tommie-J. A huge improvement, 
he is working so hard. Well done! 

Well done to Maximillian who has made 
such good progress on TT Rock Stars and 
is now in first place. His average answer 
time used to be 8 seconds per question and 
it is now an astonishing 0.58 seconds per 
answer. The best part is that he’s only in 
year 3. Mrs Gaze must be so proud. Wow! 
Wow! Wow! 



Work to be proud of from home 

Lana really enjoys writing 
stories at home. She’s written 
short story books on 
Gymnastics, cheerleading, 
dance and athletics and also a 

Well done to Harry from 
Class 4. Brilliant illustration 
completed at home and in 
school. These were inspired 
by the Lost and Found 
Penguin and the Gruffalo.  

Well done to Harvey for his 
accurate subtraction homework. 
He showed lots of perseverance 
to get this all completed. Well 
done! 

Amelia completed her 
homework to a really high 
standard, She looked at 
different adverts and did lots 
of research, well done! 

Ragina wanted to learn as many 
countries in the world as 
possible, she has got 71 so far. 
They are all listed in alphabetic 
order, well done! 

Alice has done some extra 
work on instructions on how 
to make a pizza. My mouth 
was watering reading 
through it all. Sounded 
delicious and I can’t wait to 
have a go. Great work Alice! 



Out of school achievement 
 

Well done to Kurts who was 
given a medal for finishing 
second in the Knockout Cup 
for Colsterworth on Sunday 
12th May. Well done Kurts, 
this has been a great season 
for the club. 

Olivia attends the London Academy 
of Music and Dramatic Art Club, 
which is based in Grantham. At the 
end of March she was awarded a 
Distinction for poetry recital and did 
brilliantly in all areas of the 
examination. She has also auditioned 
for and been successful in landing a 
part in Annie. Well done Olivia, we 
are really proud of you! 

Congratulations to CJ who 
has finally had his certificate 
and t-shirt through for the 
Swimarathon that he 
completed through Cubs, 
back in February. Well done 
to him and the rest of the 
team! 

Well done to Paulo and Charlie for getting a runners up medal in the Under 8’s Knockout Cup 
recently for Gonerby FC.  

Well done to Roy 
who has played for 
Colsterworth FC for 

two years and he 
received a medal for 

being a Silver 
Medallist in the 

under 10’s knockout 
cup. Well done! 



Safeguarding Update 

This week’s online safety guide is a summary of the … Here are the last 2 safety guides from national online safety and they 
are very relevant to our families! One is around school avoidance, and the other is about healthy friendships, which ties in 
nicely with the PSHE focus at the moment. 




